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Press Release 

Extended Parking facility opened at the Nanganallur Road Metro Station 

 To cater to the growing demand for parking facilities at the Metro stations. 

CMRL has leased 4656sqm of land at Nanganallur Road Metro Station to address the 

growing demand. This extended parking facility will be available to Metro Rail 

passengers to park their 2-wheeler and 4-wheelers from tomorrow (19-03-2023) 

before boarding the Metro Train. 

 This extended parking facility can accommodate 1000 no’s of two-wheelers 

and 60 no’s of four-wheelers. 

 Also, the parking lot of Arignar Anna Alandur Metro station will be closed for 

three months starting March 24, 2023, for renovation work. CMRL has taken 

measures to provide temporary parking at the St.Thomas Mount Metro Station and, 

more recently, at the Nanganallur Road Metro Station's extended parking area. 

Passengers are encouraged to utilise the same. 

 The extended parking facility at the Nanganallur Road Metro Station was 

opened by Thiru. Rajesh Chaturvedi, Director (Systems & Operations) today 

(18.03.2023). Senior officials and staff of CMRL were present during the occasion.  
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